

Newsletter of the Rancho Bernardo Historical Society

Vol III Issue 4

October 1, 2007

RBHS GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

VIP Speaker

SUPERVISOR PAM SLATER PRICE



RB Library-Community Room

Monday, October 15, 2007

Great News

2:00 pm

Welcome and comments by Pres. Tom Cook

Recognition- RB Community Foundation

Business Meeting and Elections

Refreshments by Edelweiss Bakery

Door prizes

RSVP to 487-4599

BALLOT

The following are nominated for election to the Board of Directors. Nominations from the floor will also be accepted.

George Cooke, Carol McDaniel Gibson, Carolyn Hess, Sue Johnson, Myrna Reese, Lorraine Swara

Bring a guest.

Any person who joins the Society at the Family level or above will receive a commemorative blanket

Officers

President Tom Cook

1st Vice President Susan Floyd

2nd Vice President Nancy Canfield

> Secretary Valerie Schmitt

> > Treasurer Myrna Reese

Membership Susan Floyd

Board Members

George Cooke
Bob Gibson
Carol McDaniel Gibson
Eileen Haag
Jane Harmon
Anthony Iasi
Beverly Merrill
Tom Richards
Karen Rott
Don Sheffler
Lorrraine Swara
Jack Wellington

Staff

Joyce Gage Jutta Gilstrap Bev Reed Peggy Rossi Oscar Teel

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

By Tom Cook



"I see light at the end of the tunnel"....No it's not another train...It's Progress. Now that the crush of activity producing the successful Twilight Concert is behind us we can concentrate on organization maintenance, membership growth

and enough donations and gift sales to predict a future ground breaking date for the Museum. New Board members will be elected, a new member task force is producing results, requests for museum services are growing and more. To hasten this progress we could use some Volunteer Part-time help such as: a Book Keeper, Corresponding Secretary, Odd Job Helpers, those with construction experience, Booth Tenders, and Telephone Callers. Please call 487-5088 if you see an opportunity. Hope to meet you all at the big October 15th 'Thank-You' Annual Members Meeting.



SEE YOU AT THE RANCHO BERNARDO
COMMUNITY FOUNDATION THANKSGIVING
LUNCHEON, RANCHO BERNARDO INN,
NOVEMBER 20TH.

'We are the sons and daughters of life's longing for itself'

Koran



Submitted by Nancy Canfield

I recently visited the Dead Sea Scrolls exhibit, and as I shuffled along in awe with hundreds of other people, I was struck by the fact that, though we were men, women, and children of various races, and speaking various languages, we all related to this authentic

piece of history before us. Beginning with a simple shepherd who made the first discovery, through all the researchers, governments, and ordinary people, the passion to preserve, persevered. We read how, painstakingly, minute crumbs of parchment were reconstructed from dust. And why? Why is it so imperative to preserve history to them, and to us? I turn to the Koran for one explanation – 'We are the sons and daughters of life's longing for itself.'

MEMBERSHIP

Thanks to current members who have renewed and welcome to new members for the months of August and September. Your support is greatly appreciated.

Louise Hargraves, Ginny Winkler, Susan Graybar, Jane Radatz, Terry and Marge LaGrone, Patti Hall, James Pietrek, Michael Jenkins, Radisson Suite Hotel, Janet Lynch, Marjorie Barnes, Maryreba Kircher, Mark Brenner, Karen Blankinship, Marjorie and Richard Peterson, Momina Skill, William Warrick, Don Peters, Linda Henderson, Ada and Jim Reading, Nancy Martin, Monique Najafi, Carol Harman, Fred and Mitra Nasseri, Sandy and Ron Fish, C.W. Rogers, Dianne Bodzin, Karen Peterson, Janet Atkin, Carlos Gomez, and Kayand Jack Shellabarger

IN MEMORIAM

George Sterne

Dr Frank Goldsmith Kay Prusinskas

Donald Daley

Frank Goldstein

RBHS Photograph Collection Expands

Peggy Rossi

With all their photography going digital, the *North County Times* no longer had need for its physical photo files. Thanks to the coordinating efforts of Lucy Berk of Escondido, local historical societies were invited to come in and take for their collections whatever photographs were relevant to their communities. In August and early September, Susan Floyd and I had the opportunity to acquire 651 Rancho Bernardorelated photographs from the 1970s to 1990s. Thank you, Lucy and the *North County Times*!

The RBHS thanks the following for their recent donations to the Museum:

Jane Radatz, President Hall of Fame Hall of Fame Archives, Records and Memorabilia dating from 1974 to 2006. Organized by Ted Gaasch.

Jack Mitchell

Binder with extensive clipping files from the Symphony on the Green 1986-1992.

Oaks North Community Center Binder/notebook of Oaks North clipping files from 1973-1976.

TWILIGHT CONCERT ON THE GREEN, BERNARDO WINERY





Photos

 Carolyn Hess, Karen Rott, Beverly Merrill

Willy Sollie, Louise Hargraves, Jean Aldsworth, Barbara Deahl

. Concert artist and performer

4. Bob Wells, Larry McIntyre, Bill Bonner

5. Toni Kraft of Café Merlot

. Sue Johnson and Susan Floyd









2

Be a Part of Tomorrow.... Today! Buy a Brick

Commemorative Brick Program

We're moving history forward. Be a permanent part of our new Rancho Bernardo History Museum!

8" x 4" bricks - up to 3 lines of 15 characters

8" x 8" bricks - up to 6 lines of 15 characters

Call Don Sheffler at (858)602-6518 for ordering or information.

Download an order form from the website.

Visit our web site—www.RBHistoricalSociety.org



ardo Rancho Bernardo
prical Historical Society
OCICTY Post Office Box 27314
San Diego, CA 92198-7314